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Teresa Wicks, PhD                     29 June, 2023

Eastern Oregon Biologist

Portland Audubon

1008 N Court Ave

Burns, OR  97720

Admissions

Masters of Environmental Science Program

The Evergreen State College

2700 Evergreen Parkway NW

Olympia, WA  98505

To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing this letter of recommendation for Lin Stern for admission to the Masters of Environmental 

Science Program at The Evergreen College. I met Lin approximately a year ago when they signed up to 

volunteer with one of my community science projects at Malheur National Wildlife Refuge. I have been 

working as Portland Audubon’s Eastern Oregon Biologist for 5 years. In my role in Harney County I am 

responsible for outreach to the local community and visiting birders, in policy and collaborative work 

(particularly around wetlands and water), and a suite of biological research and monitoring efforts.

In part, this is where my work most greatly influences my recommendation of Lin for your graduate 

program. Lin was hired to work as my assistant this year, largely because of their adventurous spirit, 

ability to ID birds, and willingness to grow. Lin has been flexible in their work, leading landbird point 

counts at sunrise and assisting with outreach by mid-morning. Lin has lead and co-lead community 

science work with volunteers from diverse backgrounds. Lin has also been adept at handling the 

challenges that weather have thrown at this year’s field season, from constantly changing water 

conditions to near-daily thunderstorms. Lastly, Lin has shown great curiosity in learning new monitoring 

techniques, about using technology to assist conservation work, and in general about 

In my experience with them, Lin has shown the ability to grow in their biological work, including asking 

questions that are meaningful for moving forward out understanding of birds and bird conservation. 

Beyond that, I think that Lin has the ability to fit into a multi-dimensional program such as the Masters in

Environmental Studies at The Evergreen College. As a biologist who works in a multi-dimensional 

capacity in conservation, I see in Lin the potential to also move biological work forward while also talking

with stakeholders and working in a more collaborative future. 

Sincerely,

Teresa O Wicks, PhD




